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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 10th April 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, Ian King, and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, and Gordon Edgar. 4 members of the public, and 1 representative from the local press.
2.       
Apologies – PC Conal McEwan, Graham Easton, Alisdaire Lockhart, Andrew Dinnett, and Cllr Vicky Davidson.
3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. 
4.       
Declarations of Interest – none.
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 10th April 2017 were approved by Ian King, and seconded by Cllr Edgar.
5.       
Matters Arising – Noted that the company expanding in Selkirk is Sparks.
6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.
7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – Email available electronically.
   
 
8.       
Collation of Minor Works – Updated list of works to be issued at the next meeting. If there is not enough money in the budget for all the works being carried out at Market Square, some items can be moved to minor works. Duct work would be an example of this in order to enable extra power points. Following consultation with a local joinery firm it is hoped that plans and costing for new notice board will be available at a future meeting.
9.       
Planning 
10.     
Open Forum – MoP1 raised concerns about the number of potholes between Clifton Road and Dovecot Park. Cllr Edgar stated that these have been reported and will hopefully be repaired this financial year. The road will be planed and then resurfaced. Cllr Ballantyne also noted that it would be preferable to relay one road at a time rather than focussing on individual potholes.
MoP2 asked why the corner of Viewfield Place has still not been cleared of all the rubble. Cllr Ballantyne responded that the builders are given “reasonable time” to clear a site, but will speak to the enforcement team again and the owner.
MoP3 queried the long-term use of Herris fencing at the Valley and the top of Forrest Road.
DP asked if it would be possible to approach the Duke of Buccleuch with regards to a footbridge which would join the Buccleuch Estate with Philiphaugh Estate. He felt that this would be a good idea in light of the 2019 Walking Festival. IK noted that this had been proposed a few years ago but funding had not been approved.

DP also asked if the repairing of the footpaths at the PoW camp could be included in the minor works list.
11.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – AP noted that Vicky Davidson will not be standing for re-election in the upcoming Local Government elections and wished to record the Community Council’s appreciation for all the work Cllr Davidson has put in during her time as SBC Councillor.

Cllr Ballantyne informed us that the work at St. Mary’s Kirk was progressing well. She is looking for people to donate plants and hopes that the majority of the work will be completed by Appointment Night. The streetscape for Market Square has now been approved. The telephone box at the square needs improved. Finally, the space at the top of Flesher’s Steps will now be turned into an ecological garden – with the help of local schoolchildren. 

IK asked why the shutters at the Haining have been removed. Cllr Ballantyne replied that this was due to corrosion and some of them falling down. Historic Scotland has said that they do not have to be put back as they are not part of the original building. The car park has been made bigger and the lighting along the driveway has had to be disconnected due to Health & Safety.

12.    
Selkirk Common Good Fund – next meeting date unknown at present. 
13.     
Correspondence – none.
14.     
Treasurer’s Report – Not much movement on the account as all costs have stayed relatively the same. TC to ask Claire if we can still get last year’s grant. 
T  Combe presented the financial reports for 2016/17. These were unanimously approved on the motion of A Pattullo, seconded by K Lovatt. T Combe then moved that the Community Council agrees to abide by the SBC Code of Conduct for Community Councillors and this was agreed unanimously.

Blooming Selkirk Finance – TC and MB to discuss outstanding cheque for £138.

T  Combe presented the financial reports for 2016/17. These were unanimously approved on the motion of A Pattullo, seconded by I King. T Combe then moved that the Community Council agrees to abide by the SBC Code of Conduct for Community Councillors and this was agreed unanimously.
15.     
SHMG – There has been a request for a commemorative bench. The hill warden has no issue and the procedure has been explained to the family. Sheep grazing issue has still not been resolved.
16.     
Scott’s Selkirk- AGM was held a couple of weeks ago. 7th October is the date chosen for this year’s Scott’s Selkirk.

Chamber of Trade – last meeting was well attended and there were lots of discussions re safety issues. Streetscape and its impact on local traders was also discussed. The next meeting will be held on Monday 8th May – no venue confirmed as yet.
17.     
Presentation to RBSB – This will be held on Thursday 11th May at the Town Hall. Invitations will be sent in advance.
18.     
AOCB – Community Council member numbers need to be increased and this will be discussed.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:55pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 8th May 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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